

35 years and still going because of you!

We had a great April and May. We did meetings for two new churches, New Life Baptist Church, Prince Frederick, MD and Mountain Ridge Baptist, Kings Mountain, NC. New Life had around 200 with 20 saved and Mountain Ridge had 137 with 21 saved. This was really good because these are two small churches. It was a joy to help them reach their community and get the word out about their church.

Also we were at Granite Baptist Church in Glen Burnie, Maryland. Pastor White has had us when he was with another church in Delaware. He usually wants the Easter weekend which he combines with he carnival and has a blow-out crowd. This was no different. Visitors streamed in from everywhere. The crowd grew and grew. As far as we could count there were 1,100 in attendance with 65 saved. I had so many folks come up to me to talk about their salvation experience because it was their first time hearing the gospel. That was exciting.

We have begun our VBS season. The theme is Way out West. We are taking a train ride making several stops to teach the children lessons along the way. You can see by the pictures that it is going well.



We are pleased to announce that we saw **167 souls** saved in these past two months. Loretta and I are thrilled to help the folks in the Southeast have big days during the months of April and May.